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Greetings Fellow Golfers 

Congratulations to Charles Oakley on his third career Hole-In-One July 12th on number 12 using an 8 iron. Those in the 

group playing with Chuck are Jim Clough, Chris Morrissey and Ken Jefferson. Witnesses were from our maintenance per-

sonnel, Braxton and Mario. Way to go Chuck!!! The Goldsboro Municipal Golf Course Committee will soon be having 2 

openings due to outgoing members. “The principal objective of the committee would be to improve and enhance the quality 

of customer service and overall appearance of the golf course as well as to review club house operations and maintenance 

and upkeep of the golf course.” Meetings are held once a month at 2:00 in the Dining Room. You do not have to be a mem-

ber of the course and to my knowledge, this Committee only requires that you live in the County. Applications can be 

picked up in the Pro Shop or go to http://www.goldsboronc.gov/mayor-of-goldsboro/boards-and-commissions-online-

application/ . Don’t forget that Driving Range is still in continuous maintenance (mowing) on Thursday mornings. 2 Tourna-

ments coming up this monthly, Sunrise Kiwanis on the 23rd and SJAFB, 2W1 on the 24th. Both at 9:00. Check on course 

availability. Club Championship will soon be here. This year it will be 36-hole Medal Play competition on September 15-16. 

Saturday you can play with your group and Sunday will be by ‘Tee Times’ giving everyone a chance to attend church. 

Shootin’ da Bull is August 16, 5:30 ‘Shotgun Cross Country’ golf. Golf Course Committee meeting August 15, 2:00 in Dining 

Room. Also don’t forget GMGC Ladies Golf Association meets and plays second and fourth Monday each month. Call Glo-

ria McCullen in the Pro Shop for more info  
“Hi again, I wanted to write just a brief piece to try and keep everyone informed on the current condition of the greens. Last week we 
were able to go down quite a bit on the mowing height and spray some primo with more fertilizer. This will help the greens to roll better 
and heal faster. This week if the weather allows we will do another granular application of fertilizer and a light topdressing that will not 
disrupt play.  
The greens have come a long way in the last few weeks and we look forward to having them back to the best quality possible. We again 
appreciate your patience in this matter and welcome all comments and questions. 
Joe Martikke, (919) 922-2194 or email me at JMartikke@goldsboronc.gov.” 

Side note from the Pro: Please repair your ball marks (and someone else’s) and repair divots in fairways. Thanks!!!           

Jody F. Dean 
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Members that have recently turned 60 , 

contact the Pro Shop for a dues   

adjustment to ’Senior’ rates.  
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